
Chapter 3

Article II Board of Selectmen

Section 3-201 Establishment

The Board of Selectmen is established and governed by Title 30,
MRSA, Section 2060.

)

Section 3-202 Organization

Winter Harbor has three (3) selectmen who also serve as the
Overseers of the Poor. There is a separate election for
assessors. The selectmen are elected according to Title 30,
MRSA, Section 2060, and they elect a chairman from amongst
themsel ves. To be eligible to be a selectman, an individua1
shall be at least eighteen (18) years of age, a voter in Winter
Harbor, a Maine resident, and a United States citizen. The

selectmen shall earn ten dollars ($10.00) a day for each day
actually employed in the service of the Town unless other com-
pensation is established by the Town at its annual meeting.

Section 3-203 Powers and Duties

The selectmen function as the municipality's executive branch
and as the agent of the municipality's legislative branch, the
town meeting. The duties of the selectmen are both of an ad-
ministrative and judicial nature. The following are some of
the Board's statutory duties and powers: the selectmen sign
the town warrant, may order a referendum question with the
Board's recommendation included on the ballot, and supervise
election result recounts.: (See Title 30, MRSA, Sections 2051,
2051(4), 2064).

The selectmen shall also certify proposed ordinances to the
clerk before they are voted on by the Town; they shall appoint
a registrar of voters, and they shall appoint ballot clerks.
(See Title 30 MRSA, Section 2153(2), Title 21, MRSA, Section
41, and Title 30 MRSA, Section 2061(7)..

The selectmen also have the general power over municipal fi-
nances (Title 30 MRSA, Section 5001), they are the assessors
(Title 36 MRSA, Section 703), they have general powers over
roads and road comissioners (Title 23 MRSA, Section 2701, et
seq.), they are generally the licensing authority for the Town
(Title 30 MRSA, Section 2151(6), they may repair or remove dan-
gerous buildings (Title 17 MRSA, Section 2851), they may grant
Iicenses to carry a concealed weapon (Title 25 MRSA, Section
2031), and they may appoint and fix the compensation of law
enforcement officers (Title 30 MRSA, Section 2361).








